

# Subject: Summary List of Actions

**Report to: Police and Crime Committee**

**Report of: Executive Director of Secretariat**

**Date: 20 July 2017**

**This report will be considered in public**

## 1. Summary

1.1 This report sets out for noting actions arising from previous meetings of the Committee.

## 2. Recommendation

2.1 **That the Committee notes the completed and ongoing actions arising from previous meetings of the Committee, as listed in the report.**

### Meeting of 21 June 2017

| Minute item | Subject and action required  | Status      | Action by                              |
|-------------|--|-------------|--|
| 9           | <p><b>Question and Answer Session with MOPAC and the MPS</b></p> <p>During the discussion, the Commissioner, Metropolitan Police Service (MPS), undertook to provide the Committee with</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Provide data on the number of websites that the MPS has taken down to date as part of its counter terrorism work;</li> <li>• Confirm the proportion of police officers in response teams that will have Taser following the increase in Tasers announced on 20 June 2017; and</li> <li>• Provide a weblink for the operational guidelines on the use of Taser.</li> </ul> | In progress | <p>MPS</p> <p><i>Continued ...</i></p> |

|           |  |   |                               |
|-----------|--|---|-------------------------------|
| <b>10</b> | <p>During the discussion, the Committee was informed that the Home Office had withdrawn the review of the Police Funding Formula but that the MPS was nevertheless facing a flat cash funding settlement which was of great concern to the Committee. The Chairman, therefore, stated that he would consult with party Group Lead Members and Caroline Pidgeon MBE AM about writing to the Government to reiterate the Committee's agreed position that the MPS should be adequately funded to reflect the full range of its responsibilities.</p> | In progress                                 | Chairman and Scrutiny Manager |
|           | <p><b>Police and Crime Committee Work Programme</b></p> <p>That authority be delegated to the Committee's Chairman, Steve O'Connell AM, in consultation with party Group Lead Members and Caroline Pidgeon MBE AM to agree an annual report summarising the work of the Committee over the past year.</p>  | Completed. See Appendix 1 to Agenda Item 5. |                               |

### Meeting of 29 March 2017

| Minute item | Subject and action required   | Status                            | Action by   |
|-------------|---|-----------------------------------|---|
| <b>7</b>    | <p><b>Question and Answer Session with MOPAC and the MPS</b></p> <p>During the discussion, the Acting Commissioner undertook to provide the Committee with the findings of the recent MPS training exercise on the river.</p> <p>During the course of the discussion the Deputy Mayor for Policing and Crime undertook to provide regular updates to the Police and Crime Committee on borough mergers.</p> | <p>In progress</p> <p>Ongoing</p> | <p>MPS</p> <p>Mayor's Office for Policing and Crime (MOPAC)</p> <p><i>Continued ...</i></p> |

|   |  |  |                  |
|---|--|--|------------------|
| 8 | <p><b>Police and Crime Committee Work Programme</b></p> <p>The Committee delegated authority to the Chairman, in consultation with the party Group Lead Members and Caroline Pidgeon MBE AM, to agree arrangements for a site visit to the MPS training centre in Hendon to observe the facilities for the training and development of officers.</p> | The visit will take place in the Autumn. | Scrutiny Manager |
|---|--|--|------------------|

### Meeting of 23 February 2017

| Minute item | Subject and action required  | Status      | Action by   |
|-------------|--|-------------|---|
| 7           | <p><b>Q&amp;A with MOPAC and the MPS</b></p> <p>During the course of the discussion the Deputy Commissioner, MPS, undertook to:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Provide more detail about the number of people arrested under Section 136 of the Mental Health Act;</li> <li>• Report back to the Committee on whether any of the 48-hour deaths in custody were related to a Section 136 arrest;</li> <li>• Look into issues raised by the Committee around dignity of detainees in custody suites;</li> <li>• Provide feedback from Police Officers involved in the Pathfinder pilots for the merger of Borough Command Units;</li> <li>• Provide data for the detection and arrest rates for moped related crime;</li> <li>• Provide data on the reward scheme offered under Operation Viper for intelligence in relation to gun crime;</li> </ul> | In progress | <p>MPS</p> <p style="text-align: right;"><i>Continued ...</i></p> |



|  |  |             |  |
|--|--|-------------|--|
|  | During the course of the first discussion, Commander Cundy, Special Enquiry Team, MPS agreed to provide the email trail between the MPS and MOPAC regarding the information set out in Appendix A of the letter from the Deputy Mayor for Policing and Crime, which had been appended to the Committee's report. | In progress | MOPAC<br>(See letter attached at Appendix 1 to Item 4 of the 29 March 2017 agenda) |
|--|--|-------------|--|

### Meeting of 19 July 2016

| Minute item | Subject and action required  | Status       | Action by |
|-------------|--|--------------|-----------|
|             | <p><b>Question and Answer Session with MOPAC and the MPS</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Provide a summary of the types of claims against the MPS and whether they had increased, and confirm the MPS budget for claims.</li> </ul> | In progress. | MPS       |

### Meeting of 3 March 2016

| Minute item | Subject and action required   | Status      | Action by |
|-------------|---|-------------|-----------|
| 5           | <p><b>Victims and Vulnerability</b></p> <p>During the course of the discussion, the representatives from the MPS undertook to provide:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>An update on the MPS's modelling for the framework for the transfer of commissioning and budgetary responsibility for custody healthcare services, including liaison and diversion and mental health services; and</li> <li>Information about how long the Rapid Assessment Interface and Discharge (RAID) pilot would continue.</li> </ul> | In progress | MPS       |

**Complaints about the Mayor's Office for Policing and Crime and the Deputy Mayor for Policing and Crime (DMPC)**

| Subject and action required  | Status  | Action by                                | Deadline, if applicable |
|--|---|--|-------------------------|
| <p><b>Complaints about the Mayor's Office for Policing and Crime and the Deputy Mayor for Policing and Crime (DMPC)</b></p> <p>The Committee agreed, inter alia, to delegate to the Monitoring Officer all of the powers and functions conferred on it by the Elected Local Policing Bodies (Complaints and Misconduct) Regulations, with the exception of the functions set out at Part 4 of the Regulations which may not be delegated; and guidance on the handling of complaints which requires the Monitoring Officer to report, on a regular basis, the summary details (such as can be reported in public), on the exercise of any and all of these functions to the Committee for monitoring purposes.</p> | <p>No disclosures to report for the period from 26 June 2017 to 10 July 2017.</p> | <p>Monitoring Officer</p>                | <p>n/a</p>              |
| <p><b>Transparency Procedure</b></p> <p>The Committee agreed Members disclose to the Executive Director of Secretariat or his nominated representative (within 28 days of the contact) details of any significant contact with the MPS and/or MOPAC which they consider to be relevant to the work of the Committee; and such disclosures be reported to the next meeting of the Committee.</p>  | <p>No disclosures to report for the period from 26 June 2017 to 10 July 2017.</p> | <p>Executive Director of Secretariat</p> | <p>n/a</p>              |

---

**List of appendices to this report:**

None

**Local Government (Access to Information) Act 1985**

List of Background Papers: None

Contact Officer: Teresa Young, Senior Committee Officer

Telephone: 020 7983 6559

Email: [teresa.young@london.gov.uk](mailto:teresa.young@london.gov.uk)